
 
 

 
Dear Pastor and Church,                                                                        September - October 2011 

MISSIONS CONFERENCE 2011 – BEACON OF HOPE! 
 
Our Missions Conference was truly blessed by the Lord! We had the privilege of having our  

Pastor, Dr. Todd Lasseter, come and preach for us. The 
chosen theme was Beacon of Hope. The attendance 
was good for all the evening services. On Sunday 
morning, we asked the Lord to give us a great day to 
close out the meeting. The attendance that Sunday 
morning was 167! The vans brought in over 60, including 
35 from Nazlini where Joel will be starting a church soon. 
Most of the children had to sit at the front of the 
auditorium on the floor. There were folks saved and three 
baptized. The people committed to trust the Lord for 

$32,000 this next year for missions.  
“WE’RE LEAVING IN A FEW MINUTES” 

 
Those were the words of Jason Begay as I sat with him in his 
mother’s kitchen in the Kinlichee community. He and his wife 
live in Gilbert, Arizona, and they were to leave as soon as she 
returned from some errands. Jason listened while I presented 
the Gospel. I knew he would be in a hurry to leave once his 
wife arrived. The Lord was good and allowed me to carefully 
witness to him without interruption. As I was about to ask him 
if he wanted to be saved, his wife came in with their baby 

daughter. Instead of pressuring him to leave for the long drive, she listened as I 
presented the Gospel to her. Both of them put their faith and trust in the finished work of Christ!   

  
OPPORTUNITY FOR A NEW BUILDING! 

 
The growth of the church and plans for future ministry training, including Ganado Baptist Bible College, has 
compelled us to plan for a new building. The cost estimate is roughly $45,000. We challenged our people to ask 

God to help us raise $25,000 by April of 2012 when 
the project is scheduled to begin. Our folks have 
prayed and worked very hard. As of this writing, 
they have already raised nearly $27,000! We have 
started an “Extra Mile” campaign and challenged 
the folks to try and raise the rest of the money. I 
am asking you to pray about helping us. We 
literally have no more room for people (this past 
Sunday, with no special push, we had 153 in the 
Sunday morning service). I know that many cannot 
afford to do anything extra because of the challenging economic times. Please 

pray with us about this. If the Lord leads you to help, please put “Ganado Building” on your check. If you have 
any questions about the building project, please contact me and I will be glad to give you more details. 
Whether you can help financially or not, thanks for praying!! Lord bless you! 

FOR MINISTRY UPDATES, GO TO www.streamsinthedesertaz.com. 
Mark and Tricia Haynes and Family 


